Dear colleagues,   
How are you? It has been a long time since I have been in touch about care home support in the board. I was asked to update the care home pack that we first shared with you in Spring 2020. I have done this and have included advice to help with preparation for the difficult winter ahead.  

Far from wanting to put more work onto you in these times of unprecedented demands I just hope the pack will refresh current guidelines. I recognise how hard it is keeping on top of everything especially after the 21 months we have just had.  

I have written a short checklist. You may want to discuss the content with your practice pharmacist and if they have capacity how they might be able to help.  A member of the Community Respiratory Team has offered to speak to all the care homes in GGC and offer an oxygen concentrator if they wish this.  

I hope that you will have been aware as a result of the Scottish Government giving the professional nurse leads for the health boards additional responsibility for the provision of nursing leadership, support and guidance within the care home and care at home sector, a lot of work is being done currently. There have been, and there continues to be, a lot of input in GGC and the HSCP’s to improve the support and education being offered to care homes and their staff. Like the NHS however there continues to be pressure in care homes filling vacancies. There is no doubt, things are difficult, but I am hopeful for the future of these new teams and that this leads to care home work being more widely valued and a good workplace to learn and develop skills.  

After reflecting on the festive season 2020 the Health board have agreed to fund a Festive LES again. This will be the same as last year, offering GP’s who have patients in care homes a LES to be available for telephone calls on one of the public holidays in each 4-day run over Christmas and New Year. The feedback from last year was good and relieved the pressure on the out of hours service over this period and personally I know the first day back after the public holidays was better than it otherwise would have been. Please consider signing up if your practice feel you can. Further information will be shared shortly.  

Finally, the stress and struggles of the last 21 months have been immense at times and we are all feeling it. I hope you know even on the hardest day you are providing good GP care and you are valued by many, many patients and colleagues, the majority of whom won't have they voices heard. I hope you can have a break over the Festive period and thank you for all the work you have done and continue to do in General Practice in general and especially in our care homes.  

With kindest regards 

Jude

(on behalf of the NHSGGC Primary Care Clinical Advisory Group)

Dr Jude Marshall
GMC 6102347
Clinical Lead for ACP Glasgow City HSCP
GP Partner, Garscadden Burn Medical Practice, Drumchapel Health Centre
07879462973
 
** I support flexible working and whilst it suits me to email you just now I would not expect a response outwith your normal working hours **
